[image: image1.png]



PRESS RELEASE


April 2012
Directors of Public Health elect a new ADPH President  

Dr Janet Atherton has been named the next President of the Association of the Directors of Public Health (ADPH).

Janet, who is the Director of Public Health for Sefton, will take on the role for a three year period from 15th May, when she will be formally announced President at the ADPH’s annual general meeting.

Outgoing President, Frank Atherton, said: "I am delighted that Janet has been elected to lead ADPH as our President for the next three years. Janet's leadership experience as both Director of Public Health and Chief Executive are exactly what the public health community needs as local government takes on the responsibility for improving people's health. It is fantastic to know that I am leaving the Presidency of the Association in the best possible hands."

Janet has been a local Director of Public Health since 1998, first in Wirral and then Sefton in Merseyside.  She has also been Acting Chief Executive for NHS Sefton for nine months prior to the establishment of the NHS Merseyside Cluster, when she returned to her public health role.  Janet trained in medicine and public health in the North East before making the move to the North West in 1994.

She said: “I am honoured to be taking on this role, particularly at this time of great change when the ADPH has a great role to play in supporting the transition of local public health to the responsibility of councils and working with the new national body, Public Health England.

“There is a great deal to do to ensure the ADPH continues to play a central role in improving and protecting the health of the population, supporting directors of public health across the UK and influencing local, national and international legislation and policy.”     

Her commitment to tackling health inequalities was recognised in a NHS North West Leadership Academy Award in 2008.  She has a long standing special interest in tobacco control and was responsible for setting up the successful Smokefree North West programme (now Tobacco Free Futures).

Janet has been actively involved in the work of ADPH since 2006 and was Treasurer from 2007 to 2010.

Dr Diana Grice, Director of Public Health for East Sussex, will work alongside Janet as the newly appointed ADPH Vice President.

ENDS

Notes to editors follows/

For further information please contact Julia Ellis, ADPH Policy Manager on 07852 766908  or julia.ellis@adph.nhs.uk.  

For interview requests please contact Lyn Cooke, Head of Communications for NHS Sefton, on 0151 247 7051 or by email: lyn.cooke@sefton.nhs.uk
Notes to editors:

· The Association of Directors of Public Health (ADPH) is the representative body for Directors of Public Health (DPH) in the UK. 
· It seeks to improve and protect the health of the population through collating and presenting the views of DsPH; influencing legislation and policy; facilitating a support network for DsPH; identifying their development needs; and supporting the development of comprehensive, equitable public health policies.
· ADPH has a rich heritage, having its origins more than 150 years ago. It is a collaborative organisation working across sectors and in partnership with others to maximise the voice for public health.  

· Every Director of Public Health in the United Kingdom has the right to be a member of the Association.

· Find out more about the ADPH’s work at www.adph.org.uk
